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[5 7] ABSTRACT 
A ?replace rack has sockets formed in various con?g 
urations for holding packs of newspaper in spaced re 
lationship in a ?replace for burning. Sinuous bands de 
fining spaced upward projections form paper-holding 

' slots between them. Spaced bands are supported on a 
base in parallel'relationship to form a rack for holding 
paper packs, or in upwardly ?aring relationship or in 
horizontal relationship to hold logs. Alternatively, up 
wardly opening slots may be formed between up 
wardly convergent strips. Wire or rod members can be 
bent in U-shape and held in spaced relationship to 
provide slots for holding paper packs and also to form 
a cradle between opposite upwardly projecting rows of 
rods to hold logs. Upwardly-opening paper pack hold 
ing slots can be spaced apart by forming the slots be 
tween wire or rod loops of U-shape, or by a sinuous 
wire or rod arranged in an upright plane, or two of 
such wires or rods can be arranged in spaced upright 
planes. A wire or rod can be convoluted in loops dis 
posed either in a horizontal plane or in a vertical plane 
forming sockets for rolled paper packs. ‘ 

11 Claims, 18 Drawing Figures, 
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PAPER PACK HOLDING RACK FOR A FIREPLACE 

This is a continuation of application Ser. No. 
l67,993, filed Aug. 2, 1971, and now abandoned. 
A principal object of the present invention is to pro 

vide a fireplace rack construction forming sockets in 
which packs of newspaper can be placed readily in 
spaced relationship to be burned ef?ciently. 
A further object is to provide a ?replace rack struc 

ture capable of holding packs of newspaper for burn 
ing, which also can be used for burning logs, either 
without conversion, or which can be converted quickly 
and easily to a condition for effectively burning logs or 
other wood. 

It is also an object to provide such a paper pack hold 
ing rack construction which is attractive in appearance 
and which can be constructed economically. 
An additional object is to provide a paper pack hold 

ing ?replace rack structure that can be removed easily 
from the ?replace when desired and can be arranged 
compactly for storage. . 
FIG. 1 is a top perspective of a preferred type of 

paper pack holding ?replace rack showing components 
in exploded relationship. FIG. 2 is a top perspective of 
the rack with the components disposed in one type of 
assembled relationship, and FIG. 3 is an end elevation 
of the ?replace rack assembled in the relationship of 
FIG. 2. FIG. 4 is a top perspective of the ?replace rack 
shown in FIGS. 1, 2 and 3, with components in a differ 
ent relationship, and FIG. 5 is an end elevation of the 
?replace rack with the components in the relationship 
shown in FIG. 4. FIG. 6 is a top perspective of the same 
?replace rack with components in still a different rela 
tionship, and FIG. 7 is an end elevation of the ?replace 
rack with components in the relationship shown in FIG. 
6. 
FIG. 8 is a top perspective of another type of paper 

pack holding ?replace rack, and FIG. 9 is an end eleva 
tion of the rack shown in FIG. 8. FIG. 10 is a top per 
spective of a further modi?ed form of paper pack hold 
ing ?replace rack, and FIG. 11 is an end elevation of 
the rack of FIG. 10. FIG. 12 is an end elevation of the 
rack of FIGS. 10 and 11, showing components in a dif 
ferent relationship. 
FIG. 13 is a top perspective of a different form of 

paper pack holding ?replace rack. 
FIG. 14 is a top perspective of a paper pack holding 

?replace rack somewhat similar to FIG. 13, but of mod 
i?ed construction. 
FIG. 15 is a top perspective of a paper pack holding 

?replace rack of still another type, and FIG. 16 is a top 
perspective of a modi?cation of the rack shown in FIG. 
I5. 
FIG. 17 is a top perspective of an alternative type of 

paper pack holding ?replace rack. FIG. 18 is a top per 
spective of a rack somewhat similar to the rack of FIG. 
17, but showing a modi?ed type of structure. 
Packs of newspaper, whether folded or rolled, cannot 

be burned conveniently or efficiently in conventional 
basket types of ?replace grates. If such paper packs are 
simply laid in a conventional basket grate, suf?cient 
circulation of air between them is not afforded to sup 
port combustion readily. It is therefore necessary either 
to stir the paper packs frequently in order to expose dif 
ferent parts of them for burning, or else it is necessary 
to take apart the packs of paper and wad up each sheet 
independently. In either case, much work and annoy 
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2 
ance is involved. effective production of heat is not ob 
tained, and uniformity of combustion cannot be 
achieved. 
The racks of the present invention provide effective 

supports for packs of newspaper in a ?replace either in 
folded condition, or in rolled condition, which packs 
will be spaced apart to provide good circulation of air 
around them to enable them to burn uniformly and ef? 
ciently. The racks provide sockets opening upwardly 
and/or horizontally, into which the newspaper packs 
can be inserted. Such sockets are spaced apart to dis 
pose the paper packs in generally parallel relationship. 

In the preferred type of rack construction shown in 
FIGS. 1 to 7, inclusive, the paper pack holding sockets 
are formed by a convoluted member 1 in the form of 
a sinuous band which is disposed in an upright plane. 
Upper ends of pairs of adjacent straight stretches of the 
band are connected by bends 2 forming downwardly 
opening return bends or folds. The lower ends of adja 
cent return bends are connected by bends 2’. Upward 
ly-opening socket slots 3 are thereby formed between 
adjacent return bends. As shown in FIG. 1, for exam 
ple, the length of each slot is several times as great as 
its width. Slots 4} open downwardly between the straight 
band stretches of each return bend. Such straight 
stretches of at least some return bends are connected 
rigidly together in parallel relationship by stiffening and 
support bridges 5 spanning the downwardly opening 
slots 4 to former abutments nearer the lower edge por 
tion of the sinuous band than theupper edge portion. 

Each sinuous band l'constitutes a planar rack com 
ponent and two such rack components can be mounted 
in spaced generally parallel relationship on a stand 6 to 
complete the rack. For holding ?at paper packs for 
burning, the rack components 1 are supported in up 
right positions in parallel planes on the stand 6, as 
shown in FIGS. 2 and 3. The stand is formed of two lon 
gitudinal bars 7 having their opposite ends supported 
by legs 8, the upper end portions of which preferably 
project a substantial distance above the longitudinal 
bars, as shown in FIGS. 1 to 7. ' 
The longitudinal bars 7 are connected at intervals by 

parallel crossbars 9 spaced lengthwise of the longitudi 
nal bars 7. At least two of such crossbars are required, 
but more of them may be provided if desired, four 
being shown in the drawings. Rack-locating lugs 10 ar 
ranged in pairs and spaced lengthwise of the crossbars 
9 project upward from such crossbars for forming 
notches between them. Such lugs are arranged in rows 
parallel to the longitudinal bars 7 and the lugs of each 
pair are spaced apart a distance just slightly greater 
than the thickness of the band rack components 1. 
The number and location of the crossbars 9 of the 

stand 6 correspond to locations of the supporting abut 
ments 5 of the rack components. Also, the horizontal 
thickness of the crossbars 9 is less than the spacing be 
tween the stretches of the sinuous bands I connected 
by the abutment bridges 5. Consequently, each sinuous 
band rack component can be assembled on the stand 
6 by sliding the downwardly opening slots 4 having 
bridges 5 over crossbars 9 of the stand. The rack com 
ponents will be located in the notches between the up 
standing lugs 10 of the lug pairs, as shown in FIGS. 2 
and 3 with the cross bars disposed between the upper 
and lower edges of the planar rack components. 
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Folded packs of newspapers can be slid downwardly 

into the upwardly opening slots 3 between adjacent re 
turn bends of the band 1 to support them in parallel up 
right planes. Adjacent newspaper packs will thus be 
spaced apart a distance at least equal to the spacing be 
tween the pairs of upright band stretches connected by 
the bends 2. While newspaper packs could be sup 
ported reasonably satisfactorily by a single band rack 
mounted on a stand, it is preferred that each crossbar 
9 have two pairs of lugs 10 upstanding from it to locate 
two sinuous band rack components in the spaced paral 
lel relationship shown in FIGS. 2 and 3. Each newspa 
per pack is thus held at spaced locations. The spacing 
between such band racks should be substantially less 
than the length of the newspaper packs to be held in the 
slots of the rack components. 
The width of the upwardly opening slots 3 are such 

that a ?at folded newspaper pack will have reasonably 
good frictional engagement with the sides of the slots 
so that a newspaper pack can be held in a higher or 
lower position in a slot as may be desired. The bottom 
of each slot 3 is closed by bends 2’ so as to limit the ex 
tent to which a newspaper pack can be moved down 
ward in such a slot. The length of each leg 8 projecting 
downward below a longitudinal bar 7 will be greater 
than the distance between the abutments 5 and the 
lower edge portion of the rack component so that such 
lower edge portion will be spaced above the ?oor of the 
?replace on which the legs 8 rest a distance greater 
than the vertical thickness of the crossbars 9. Such pro 
portioning of the stand and the rack components will 
support the racks so as to provide adequate circulation 
of air below packs of newspapers held in the slots 3 to 
support combustion of the papers adequately. 

If it should be desired to burn packs of newspapers 
which are longer, or if it should be desired to burn 
sticks of wood or compacted sawdust synthetic logs, 
one or both of the rack components 1 can be disposed 
in upwardly ?ared relationship to the stand, as illus 
trated in FIGS. 4 and 5. In order to hold a rack compo 
nent stably in such an inclined position, lugs 11 project 
ing downwardly from the bottoms of the crossbars 9 are 
provided in positions spaced longitudinally of the cross 
bars from the pairs of upwardly projecting rack 
locating lugs 10. Such lugs 11 project transversely of 
the crossbars 9 beyond at least one upright side of each 
bar, as shown in FIG. 1, so as to be engaged by the edge 
of a straight band stretch of the convoluted band 1 
below a crossbar. 
One edge of the stiffening and support bridges 5 of 

each rack component will still rest on the upper sides 
of the crossbars 9 between the upwardly projecting lugs 
10. The spacing between a lower lug 11 and the pairs 
of upper lugs 10 between which a rack component is 
located will determine the degree of slope of the rack 
component when it is supported by the crossbars and 
engaged with the lower lugs 11, as shown in FIG. 5. For 
most purposes a slope of each rack component of ap‘ 
proximately 45° to horizontal is satisfactory. Sticks or 
compacted sawdust synthetic logs can then be laid in 
the trough or cradle between the upwardly ?aring rack 
components. 

lflarge logs are to be burned in the ?replace, the rack 
components 1 can be removed, as indicated in FIG. 1, 
and the logs simply supported directly on the crossbars 
9 of the stand. In order to avoid the trouble of removing 
the rack components and storing them, however, the 
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rack components can simply be laid ?at on the stand 6. 
The rack components will still be disposed with their 
support bridges 5 located between the upwardly pro 
jecting lugs 10 and the portions of the rack components 
which normally project above such bridges can be 
swung outwardly and downwardly to rest on the longi 
tudinal bar 7 of the stand, as shown in FIG. 7. 

It is preferred that the portions of the stand legs 8 
projecting upwardly above the longitudinal bars 7 be of 
a length exceeding the thickness of the rack compo~ 
nents 1 so that the upper portions of such legs can be 
engaged by logs to deter them from rolling off the grate 
or onto a portion of a rack component 1 overhanging 
the stand 6. Also, the rack components can be disposed 
in the positions of FIG. 7 parallel to the longitudinal 
bars 7 and crossbars 9 of the stand 6 for storage, if de 
sired. . 

In the rack shown in FIGS. Band 9, two rack compo 
nents 12 are inclined upwardly and toward each other. 
Their upper edge portions are connected by parallel 
spaced cross strips 13 joined at the corners 14 to the 
upper ends of strip portions 15 projecting upwardly 
from margins 15’ of the rack sides 12. The slots 16 be 
tween the rack side strip portions 15 and the spaces 17 
between the rack top strip portions 13 form sockets for 
receiving newspaper packs in parallel relationship. as 
discussed in connection with FIGS. 1 to 7. 
The lower edge portions of the rack sides 12 are sup 

ported and held in spaced relationship by spreader 
strips 18. The opposite end portions 19 of these 
spreader strips are bent to be disposed in face-to-face , 
relationship with the rack sides, and such end portions 
are suitably bonded to the rack sides. Such spreader 
strips will maintain the rack sides 12 in the desired in 
clined attitudes which may be, for example, 60° to hori 
zontal. 
The construction of the rack shown in FIGS. 10, 11 

and 12 is similar to that of FIGS. 8 and 9, except that 
the rack sides may be more inclined, and the horizontal 
top strips of the rack are not used. Opposite sides of the 
rack base are formed by parallel strips 21 spaced apart 
in the same plane, from which strips the opposite rack 
side components 22 slope upwardly toward each other. 
The upper edge portions 23 of the rack sides are bent 
upward to form angles 24. 
The longitudinal base strips 21 of the rack are con 

nected by transverse spreader strips 25 so as to estab 
lish the angle of upward inclination of the rack sides 22. 
The height of such rack sides and the length of the 
spreader strips may be selected so that the slope of the 
sides may be approximately 50° relative to horizontal, 
as shown in FIG. 11. Slots 26 opening upwardly extend 
over the major portion of the height of sides 22 be 
tween strip ?ngers 27 projecting upwardly from mar 
gins 27 ' to form sockets for reception of folded paper 
packs disposed in substantially parallel relationship, as 
described in relation to FIGS. 1 to 7, inclusive. 
The rack shown in FIGS. 10 and 11 may be of perma 

nently erected construction by bonding together the 
contacting upper edge portions 23 of the rack sides 22. 
In such case, the lower portions of such sides can also 
be connected rigidly to the longitudinal base strips 21. 
This type of rack, however, can easily be made collaps~ 
ible by connecting the lower edges of the rack sides 22 
and the base strips 21 by hinges 22' and by supporting 
the sides 22 in upwardly convergent relationship 
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merely by unsecured abutment of the upper edge por 
tions 23 of the sides with each other. " 
By swinging one rack side upward about its hinge 22’ 

relative to the base while holding the other side 22 sta 
tionary. such other side can then be lowered about its 
hinge 22' until its end portions rest on the base 
spreader strips 25, as shown in FIG. 12. The raised rack 
side can then also be lowered until it is disposed in sub 
stantially ?at overlapping relationship to the base and 
the rack side ?rst lowered, as also shown in FIG. 12. 
This position of the sides of such a rack in such ?at 
folded condition will faciliate storage of the rack. 

In FIG. 13, a paper-holding rack constructed of 
heavy wire or rods is shown. The rack is composed 
principally of U-shaped wire or rod elements having 
horizontal central portions 28 and opposite upright end 
portions 29 joined to the horizontal portions by bends 
30. Such U-shaped wire or rod elements are mounted 
in parallel spaced upright planes to provide slots 31 be 
tween them by the horizontal portions of such elements. 
being secured in spaced relationship along the lengths 
of longitudinal horizontal wires or rods 32. Such U 
shaped elements and horizontal elements can be se 
cured together by welding if the U-shaped elements 
and longitudinal base connecting elements are of iron 
or iron alloy. 

In use, the rack of FIG. 13 can be supported by plac 
ing its base rods 32 on a conventional ?replace basket 
type grate 33, shown in phantom in FIG. 13. In support 
ing folded paper packs of newspaper in the rack for 
burning, as described in connection with the rack of 
FIGS. 1 to 3, it is desirable to leave at least one empty 
slot between adjacent paper packs. 

In the modi?ed rack 34 of FIG. 14, U-shaped loop 
elements are used instead of the U-shaped linear ele 
ments shown in and described in connection with FIG. 
13. In this rack, each U-shaped element is an elongated 
loop having parallel sides connected by bends 38, 
which loop includes a horizontal portion 35 connected 
to opposite upright portions 36 by bends 37. The U 
shaped loop elements are mounted in spaced relation 
ship along the lengths of the spaced, parallel, longitudi 
nal wires or rods 39 forming the base. Slots 40 are 
thereby provided between adjacent loop elements for 
receiving folded paper packs. The size of the bends 38 
will determine the degree of spacing between the paper 
pack holding slots 40. 
The rack of FIG. 15 is more suitable to hold shorter 

paper packs than the racks described above because it 
has only a single upright slot-forming rack component. 
Such component is a convoluted member analogous to 
the sinuous band of the rack shown in FIGS. 1 to 7 in 
clusive, and could be made of similar band material. In 
this instance, however, the sinuous member is shown as 
being of wire or rod type, rather than being a band. 
The wire ‘or rod sinuous rack component shown in 

FIG. 15 includes the parallel, upright, coplanar por 
tions 41. The upper ends of adjacent upright portions 
are connected by bends 42 and the lower ends of adja 
cent upright portions are connected by bends 43 to 
form the sinuous shape of the wire or rod member. Up 
wardly opening slots 44 are formed between the upper 
bends 42 to receive ?at-folded paper packs, as de 
scribed in connection with FIGS. 2 and 3. The convo 
luted rack component can be supported in the upright 
position shown in FIG. 15 by securing the lower ends 
of the end upright portions 41 between the ends of the 
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6 
spaced, parallel, horizontal base wires or rods 45. Such 
base members extend transversely of the length of the 
rack component. ' 

The base rods 45 of the paper pack holding rack 
shown in FIG. 15 can be of any suitable length and 
spaced apart any desired distance, depending upon the 
length of the sinuous member rack component. Two of 
such sinuous components could be mounted on the 
base members 45 in spaced parallel upright relation 
ship, if desired. Also, such spaced members could be 
made of square rods or ?at bands, if desired. In any of 
such cases, the ends of the sinuous rack component can 
be secured to the base members by welding if such rack 
components and the base members are made of iron or 
iron alloy material. ~ 

In FIG. 16, two sinuous paper pack holding rack 
components generally similar to such component de 
scribed in connection with FIG. 15 are supported in 
spaced, parallel upright planes by connecting the corre 
sponding ends of such rack components by transverse 
base spreader members 46. These spreader members 
preferably are connected to the end upright portions of 
the rack components by bends 47. 
Each of the U-shaped loop members of the rack 

shown in FIG. 14, and the entire rack of FIG. 16, can 
be made from a single length of wire or rod stock, if de 
sired. Alternatively, such elements can be made of two 
or more lengths of wire or rod stock suitably formed. 
In either case, one or more butt joints between wire or 
rod ends forming the particular member can be conve 
niently joined by butt welding. 
The racks shown in FIGS. 17 and 18 are particularly 

adapted to hold rolled packs of newspaper rather than 
folded paper packs. These racks also can be made con 
veniently from wire or rod stock. The rack of FIG. 17 
includes four comer posts 48, the upper ends of which 
are connected to convoluted rack components 49 by 
bends 50. Each convoluted rack component includes a 
row of substantially coplanar and substantially circular 
loops 51. Each of these loops is of a size desired to con 
stitute a socket for receiving a rolled paper pack of 
newspaper of convenient size. 
The convoluted rack components 49 can be main 

tained in substantially the same horizontal plane, as 
shown in FIG. 17, with the loop convolutions of the two 
components projecting in opposite directions by con 
necting the lower ends of the posts 48 at corresponding 
ends of the rack components by transverse spreader 
base rods 52. In order to increase the rigidity of the 
rack, the transverse base rods 52 are connected by one 
or more longitudinal base rods 53, two of such rods 
being shown in FIG. 17 in parallel relationship. 
The paper pack holding rack of FIG. 17 can be set on 

a conventional basket type of ?replace grate, such as 
indicated as 33 in FIG. 13, if desired. In that case, the 
lower ends of rolled paper packs inserted through the 
loops 51 can be inserted only to the level of the grate 
so as to provide adequate circulation space for combus 
tion draft beneath the lower ends of the paper packs. 
Also, the loops 5] of each convoluted component of 
the rack can be spaced apart a greater or lesser dis 
tance, as may be desired, to provide adequate space be 
tween the paper packs for circulation of combustion air 
between them. The lengths of the spreader base rods 52 
will also be selected to afford proper spacing between 
paper packs supported by the loops of the two rack 
components to afford adequate air circulation. 
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In the paper pack holding rack of FIG. 18, two con 
voluted rack components are held in spaced parallel 
upright planes by upper and lower transverse spreader 
rods 54 connecting them. The lengths of such spreader 
rods will be selected so that the convoluted rack com 
ponents will engage rolled newspaper packs at two de 
sired locations spaced lengthwise of the paper pack. 
Corner bends 56 connect opposite ends of spreader 
rods 54 to corresponding ends of convoluted compo~ 
nents 55 at opposite sides of the rack. 
Each of theconvoluted components of the rack of 

FIG. 18 is similar to the convoluted components of the 
rack of FIG. 17, including a plurality .of coplanar loops 
57 arranged in a row, except that, in this instance, the 
loops are disposed in vertical planes rather than in hori 
zontal planes. The two convoluted components in each 
vertical plane are held in properly spaced relationship 
by upright posts 58, the upper and lower ends of which 
are connected respectively to superimposed horizontal 
transverse spreader rods 54. The rack of FIG. 18 
should be supported in a ?replace at a location ele 
vated to some extent above the ?oor of the ?replace 
and could be provided with legs or any other suitable 
support for this purpose which does not interfere with 
insertion of rolled paper packs horizontally through the 
spaced, registering loops of the rack components. Such 
rack could, for example, be placed on the stand 6 
shown in FIG. 1. 

I claim: 
1. A paper pack holding rack for a ?replace, com 

prising two cooperating substantially planar rack com 
ponents, each rack component including a series of 
substantially parallel elongated elements arranged in a 
row and de?ning a row of elongated slots opening at 
one edge of said rack component for receiving individ 
ual ?at packs of paper, respectively, each rack compo 
nent having abutments located between said one. rack 
edge and the opposite rack edge, and supporting means 
engageable by said rack component abutments for sup 
porting said rack components in spaced relationship 
with the lengths of said rack components extending 
generally parallel and with said slots of said two rack 
components being substantially in mutual unobstructed 
registration for holding a plurality of ?at paper packs 
in substantially parallel relationship in upright planes. 

2. The rack de?ned in claim 1, in which each rack 
component includes a convoluted member forming the 
elongated elements of the paper pack holding slots. 

3. The rack de?ned in claim 2,1in which each convo 
luted member is sinuous including adjacent folds, the 
adjacent sides of adjacent folds de?ning the elongated 
elements. 

4. The rack de?ned in claim 1, in which the support 
ing means is engaged by the abutments of the two rack 
components and by portions of the rack components 
spaced from such abutments for holding such two rack 
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8 
components inclined in upwardly ?aring relationship to 
each other. . 

5. The rack de?ned in claim 1, in which the support 
ing means is engaged by the abutments of the two rack 
components and by portions of the rack components 
spaced from such abutments for holding such rack 
components in substantially horizontal coplanar rela 
tionship. 

6. The rack de?ned in claim 1, the supporting means 
including a stand for supporting the ra‘crt‘easrpa?énts‘ 
including a plurality of parallel bars having their 
lengths extending perpendicular to the lengths of the 
rack components and straddled by the rack compo 
nents when their abutments are in engagement with 
said bars. _ 

7. The rack de?ned in claim 1, in which the support 
ing means is engaged by the abutments of the two rack 
components for holding such two rack components 
substantially in parallel upright planes with substantial 
portions of the rack components depending below the 
supporting means. 

8. The rack defined in claim 1, in which the spacing 
between adjacent slots of each rack component is ap 
proximately equal to the spacing between the elon 

. gited?ienjbers forming a slot.___*__" _~_~_ _ N 

9. The rack de?ned in claim 1, in which the sup 
porting means includes a stand having a longitudinal 
bar disposed with its length extending parallel to the 
lengths of the rack components and a plurality of 
lcrossbars connected to saidlongitudinal bar and hav- ' 
ing their lengths extending transversely of the lengths 
‘of the rack components andhe‘ngageablemby the rack 
component abutments. 

10'. The rack de?ned inYcTaim 9, in which the cross 
bars of the stand have upwardly opening notches in 
which the rack component abutments are engageable. 

11. A paper pack holding rack for a ?replace com 
prising two cooperating substantially planar rack com 
ponents, each rack component including a series of 
substantially parallel elongated elements arranged in a 
row and de?ning a row of elongated slots opening at 
one edge of said rack component for receiving individ 
ual ?at packs of paper, respectively, each rack compo 
nent having abutments located between adjacent slots 
and between said one rack edge and the opposite rack 
edge but being disposed closer to said opposite rack 
edge than to said one rack edge, and a stand having a 
longitudinal bar and a plurality of parallel crossbars 
connected to said longitudinal bar, said rack compo 
nent abutments being engageable with said crossbars ' 
for supporting said rack components with their lengths 
extending parallel to said longitudinal bar and trans 
versely of said crossbars and with a substantial portion 
‘of said rack components depending below said cross 
bars. 


